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AREA 20
DISTRICT 10 MONTHLY MEETING

April 27, 2008
6:03 pm Cheryl V. opened the meeting with a quiet time and Concept #4.
Attendance:  41
Introduction for first time attendees:  

Larry – Sunday 8:30 Serenity House 
Garnett - visitor
Anniversaries:

Brian – 1 year
John – 7 years

Scott – 11 years

Secretary’s Report:

Thank you to Brian B., Alt Secretary, for covering Secretary Minutes in March.  March Minutes was distributed and post April 13th and no corrections were noted.  Greg motioned to accept; Bob second the motion.  All were in favor.
Treasurer’s Report:

Carmela R – started her report by thanking all groups who donated money last month.  She noted that a donation was received without a group name and a partial group number – please remember to label donations properly.  Brian motioned to accept; Greg seconds the motion.  All were in favor.  Full financial summary can be found at the end of these minutes in Attachment A.
GSR Reports:

· Mike – GSR Committee – Reminder to include all information on roster rounding the room.  Sober Fest fliers are on the table.
· Selby – Thank you all for your wishes and prayers while I was in the hospital.

· Steve – Substitute GSR, Saturday Night Open Vernon Hills – No meeting May 10th due to a church function.
· Verun – GSR from Dist 28 – Thursday Night Wanderers Big Book – we have grown to the point we need to split into two groups.  Please join us!

· Matt – Monday 5:30 Serenity House – We have finally created a phone list which is available at SH.
· Steve – Alt GSR Sunday Serenity House – we are conducting a 60/30/10 split but were curious if the money can be used more wisely.  Scott, Alt DCM reminded each group is autonomous and they should pray on the matter and make their decision as a group.
Old Business:
None
New Business:
Lynn B requested a Workshop for the District.  Thursday Serenity House – “As Bill Sees It” will sponsor the workshop on “Dating, Sex and Relationships”.  St. Gilbert’s said they would provide the space, more details to come.
Committee Reports
Directory:

John – New directories are in and 4127 copies available on the table.    The printer charged $280 for resetting and reformatting – this is a one time fee.  We spent $1292 or $.32 per copy versus $.79 to $.90 printed in the old format.  Additions should be submitted by September/October for next print.
Answering Service:

Greg reported numbers for 1-28-08 to 2-17-08: 
Total


182
Meeting Information
70
12 Step

11
Spanish Meetings
2
Other Districts

30
Hang Up/ call back     20
Alanon/ NA.
            6
Wrong number
7
Miscellaneous

8
Website info 

13
Solicitors

15
Treatment:
No report
Public Information:
Brian & Rick – no report
CPC:

Eileen – Zachariah Center (formally La Casa) called to ask what options CPC had available to offer them for help. 
Grapevine:

Matt – Attended the Spring Breakfast and posted the Grapevine display.
Literature:
No report
Corrections:
Debbie –
A new, more detailed, Security Clearance form has been implemented at the jail, and thanks to Gayle and John the file has been converted to PDF format and posted on the web. Thanks to all those that offered help with the conversion.

As a general FYI, there is a section on the application that requests the “Sheriff’s Office Sponsor’s” name. That section would best be left blank when submitted and that information has been included in the Web instructions on filling it out.

Any yes or lies to questions on the bottom half of the first page will result in a denial.

The number of pods requesting meetings has increased over the past few weeks and not all have been covered. We are making calls to increase attendance. 

We are looking at purchasing a case of Spanish Big Books, soft cover from GSO for $25.00 shipping included.

Inventory is OK, 

1 ½ cases BB, a few Spanish

About a dozen 12x12, some Spanish

Assorted pamphlets and grapevines

Newsletter:
Chris – 600 copies of May edition of Conscious Contact are available on the table.
Archives:

Bob – Invited to display at Sober Fest; still looking for older and fresh District 10 information for archives.
Special Needs:

No report 
Events:

Felicia – The District 10 & 12 Spring Breakfast was a success!  The Ramada holds 250 and an estimated 235 people attended.  Max M spoke and Brian was able to record and took orders for tapes.  The Fall Breakfast is scheduled for October 27th; speakers will be John & Darlene C from Antioch.
Website:  
Gail – All on-line meeting information is current and posted.  The front page shows all new meetings.  Updates have been made to the Grapevine section.  Note:  there seems to be a spike in download information after the newsletter is posted each month.  The daily download average is 15, but after the newsletter is posted downloads go up to 60 per day.
GSR Contact Committee:

Mike – I made two contacts this month, the first at Happy Harold’s.  The group noted their GSR does not attend the meeting any longer.  Second, at Joy Lutheran Thursday Night.  Mike is the new GSR.
Officers Reports DCM, Alt DCM:

Alternate DCM report: 

Scott – Committee elections are coming up in August and it is never too early to start considering nominating.


DCM Report 
Cheryl – Note for elections: Alternate Chairs are not committed to stay with their committee.  If you are interested in helping a different committee please nominate or join.  GSR’s please encourage group members to come to District 10 meetings are learn about committees.  

Steve offered a motion to close.

ATTACHMENT A – Secretary Detail
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